The Helping Hand

“Come unto me, all ye that labor and are heavy laden,
and | will give you rest” Matthew 11:28
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Commissioner of Prisons Visit

: ! 4 On 13 October 2020, The
Helping Hand (THH) was
privileged to have the new
Commissioner of Prisons,
Ms Shi Yong Lee, and her
entourage, consisting of
Mr David Tan (Deputy
Commissioner of Prisons,
Policy, and Transformation), Mr Wilfred Wee (Acting Director,
Community Corrections Command) and Mr Ho Kim Teck (Senior

Assistant Director, Programme Management Branch, RRD)
visit us.

The purpose of this scheduled visit was for the new Commissioner
and Deputy Commissioner to introduce themselves as they have
just taken over the roles, learn more about THH’s programmes
and regime, understand our challenges, and to see how they
could further support us, if necessary.

Upon their arrival, they were received by our Chairman, Rev Dr
Yap Kim Sin, together with our Vice-Chairman, Ms May Loh, CEO
Mr Mervyn Lim, and ushered to our conference room for a video
presentation of THH followed by a fruitful dialogue session.

Juadl After the session, the
Commissioner and her
party had a tour around our
premises, where they visited
the residents’ dorms, our




ALLTIANCE OF HALFWAY HOUSES

An alliance between 9 Halfway Houses
(8 HSM Halfway Houses and Highpoint
Halfway House) was formed in March 2020
to promote collaboration and partnership
during the Covid-19 pandemic. Our initial
meetings were through Zoom but on 6
October 2020, we were able to have our first
physical meeting at The Helping Hand with
SMMs in place. We are thankful that HEB-
Ashram, Breakthrough Missions, Jamiyah
Halfway House, Teen Challenge, and Highpoint Halfway
House were able to be present. Absent with apologies
were Green Haven, The Turning Point, and Pertapis
Halfway House.

The initial twice a month meetings were mainly focussed
on dealing with the Covid-19 situation faced by the halfway
houses and we are thankful that as we shared our various
concerns and best practices during those times, we were
able to generate ideas and find solutions to help one
another through the situation.

Now even as the Covid-19 situation is beginning to improve,
the alliance will continue to meet once a month to seek
opportunities for future partnership and collaborations. Our

: : Ny &l collective goal
in this alliance
will be to work
together to help
our residents
stay away from
their vices and
be gainfully employed. In doing so,
we hope to be able to bring down




Shalom! Warm greetings from THH Family! Thank you so
much for your partnership and prayers for the vital work
we are doing in our ministry! This year, unlike previous
years where we could invite all of you to our annual Christmas Celebration, Covid-19
has limited the number of guests we could have for our family day. As a way of
testifying God’s goodness, and to bear witness to God'’s everlasting presence with
us, “Immanuel!”, our staff and residents decided to work together to create a Light Up Nativity Scene and
Christmas Tree. The sight of the Nativity reminds us of Christ’s ultimate sacrifice, and the gift of everlasting
life to those who believe. We pray that many will experience the true meaning of Christmas even in the midst
of the various challenges.

This year, we are also pleased to partner with various donors and churches, in bringing the gift and love of
Christmas through the act of blessing the THH family with a pair of shoes, as a simple way of saying, we
are in this race of recovery together! (2 Timothy 4:7). Residents were encouraged to contribute back to
society through the act of giving up their “old shoes” while receiving their pair of “new shoes”. This act is
a symbolic intervention by every resident, to choose to put off their “old self” and put on their “new self”,
in commemorating their new lease of life (Ephesians 4:22-24). The Christmas Celebration anchored by our
aftercare volunteers in small groups started with prayers and a simple Christmas message. Residents had
a heart-to-heart conversation about what Christmas means with each other, and believers were offered an
opportunity to share their salvation testimony. The facilitator gave everyone present a chance to make a
personal response and spend time to pray for one another. We are blessed by the love and dedication of our
partnering churches!

As part of our ongoing efforts to bless and strengthen the relationships of our residents and their families,
the Social Work Department and Chaplaincy Department conducted a Christmas home-visit and brought
some 20+ residents’ home for an early Christmas Celebration meal with their loved ones. Residents were
given a Christmas card to write to their loved ones, and some families even commented that this is the first
time that they had received a card from them. Some were brought to tears when they read the Christmas
card written by their loved ones. One resident commented, “Helping Hand didn’t have to do this, but they
went the extra mile to bless us!” We pray that through this little act of loving our brothers, our residents and
their families may know the love of Christ and experience the true joy of Christmas!




The National Parks Board, People’s
Association and A-Smart Media jointly
organised a public community event to
raise funds and public awareness for The

President’s Challenge (PC)
2020 and its 72 affiliated
beneficiaries. Besides raising
funds and public awareness,
the event, themed “A Better
Tomorrow” also aimed to
foster better community bonds
and stronger cohesion among
Singaporeans.

Held at Jurong Lake Gardens, large animal lanterns welcomed visitors
at the park entrance. As you made your way in, there were also lighted
displays featuring sights and scenes from 8 different countries and the
one of Japan with cute brightly lit sumo wrestlers and cherry blossoms
was easily one of the favourites. Children were laughing, playing, and
running around, with their parents keeping a close watch on them. The
brightly lit displays and the cool weather made for an enjoyable evening
for the many visitors.

Amongst the many other beneficiaries of The President’s Challenge,
The Helping Hand was privileged to have a booth at the Festival of
Lights. We are thankful to God for this opportunity that allowed us to
share with the public the ministry of The Helping Hand and the work we
have done in helping many ex-offenders re-integrate back to society
as contributing members once again. We also thank God for the effort and involvement of the 16 staff
who sacrificed their nights and took turns in manning the booth from 7 pm - 11 pm for the two weeks
at Jurong Lake Gardens.

“Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart as working for the Lord, not for men” Colossians 3:23
CHRIST Our Cornerstone
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The Helping Hand

Panel of Advisors:
Assoc. Prof Ernest Chew
Prof Philip Lee

Rev. Dr. Quek Swee Hwa
Rev. Dr. William Wan

Mailing Address:
P.O. Box 578

Ang Mo Kio Central
Singapore 915603

Home Address:

819 Upper Serangoon Road
Singapore 534678

Tel: 62832204 Fax: 62833748

Email: adminsupport@thehelpinghand.org.sg . e v "E

Website: www.thehelpinghand.org.sg " R 3 _,“X
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Pray With Us

The Helping Hand’s prayer requests and needs
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1. Pray for unity and harmony amongst staff as they continued to serve the Lord and to lead
exemplary lives that will encourage the residents and glorified our God in heaven.

2. Pray for all residents walking through the gates of The Helping Hand, to experience the
amazing love of our Lord Jesus Christ.

3. Pray for God'’s blessings to be upon our Social Enterprise Activities for the sustenance of our




